MONAOE

September 17, 2019

Snohomish County Executive Dave Sommers

Snohomish County Councilmember Nate Nehring (District 1)
Snohomish County Councilmember Brian Sullivan (District 2)
Snohomish County Councilmember Stephanie Wright (District 3)
Snohomish County Councilmember Terry Ryan (District 4)
Snohomish County Councilmember Sam Low (District 5)

Esteemed Executive and Council:

The City of Monroe council enthusiastically and unanimously support the Snohomish
Prosecutor's Office with their /nnovative Justice Initiative; a reversal of a policy that
basically de-criminalized possession of less than 2 grams of felony-level drugs such as
heroin, methamphetamine and cocaine. Enforcement and subsequent treatment and
prosecution of felony-level simple possession cases are key to reducing relapse and
attacking the addiction problem at its root cause.

The enforcement of these simple possession cases should be fair, compassionate and
firm; our communities expect it. Drug usage drives other criminal activity, ranging from
thefts and burglaries to assaults and homicides. Persons with addictions must feed that
addiction and turn to crime for that purpose. This “ripple effect” on our city increases
homelessness, property crime to sustain use, and increased Law Enforcement and jail
costs. Often our police officers encounter individuals who have less than two grams of a
controlled substance which no longer meets the standard for a felony arrest. Since the
county does not prosecute these as felonies, the City of Monroe must choose to
prosecute, but is limited to only misdemeanors charges resulting in the cost being borne
by the City for court services to include prosecution, public defense, and possible
incarceration. Subsequently, our police department is not able to adequately address
the root causes of why some people are engaging in criminal behavior. This is why the
City of Monroe council supports this initiative. Get the people the help they need - at
the lowest possible level of prosecution - to reduce crime and aid in recovery.

We all understand the fiscal impacts of a program such as the /nnovative Justice
Initiative; it is expensive to add staffing and it can't be done piece-meal or on a
temporary basis; the cost of employees is ongoing. That said, the costs associated with
not getting low-level drug offenders into treatment or other alternatives to incarceration
by far exceeds the cost of employees. Untreated or under-served low level offenders



continue to victimize the community and stay on their course of self-destruction. When
one compares the cost of staff with the cost to the community, the answer is clear.

The City of Monroe council resolutely encourages the elected policy makers of our
county to support the Innovative Justice Initiative. Reversing the policy regarding not
charging less-than-2-grams of drugs and adding the requisite staff in the Snohomish

Prosecutor’s office will help our officers as they work diligently to keep the City of
Monroe a safe and secure place to be.

Thank you for your continued service and we look forward to taking this step with you.
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